Welcome to Hidden Valley Property Owners Association

May 24, 2018

[bookmark: _GoBack]We welcome you as a 2018 new member of Hidden Valley.
We hope you enjoy all that Hidden Valley has to offer.  There are 2 beaches, a tennis court, and a marina for your use.

Kayak and Canoe Racks are assigned on a ‘first come first serve’ basis.   All kayaks and canoes stored on racks require a HVPOA Sticker.

Visit our website at  www.lowerbeechpond.com to learn more about Hidden Valley.  Here you can find information pertaining to the association, Rules and Regulations, Covenants, and a good deal of general information pertaining to Lower Beech Pond. 

 You can also join a private Hidden Valley Group on Facebook.  The group is Lower Beech Pond. You will need to request access.   All members of the association are granted access to the site.   It is a private group which allows members to share pictures and updates about events in the valley.

We have board meetings several times during the summer.   There is an annual meeting held July 4th weekend.    Meetings are held at the Tuftonboro Townhouse.  All members are encouraged to attend.   You can find the specific dates for these meetings on the website listing above.   There are also less formal meetings held during the year.   These meetings are announced on the website, Facebook and via email.

All Members of Hidden Valley are also members of the Lower Beech Pond Village District.   This is municipal body which is responsible for the maintenance of the DAM.  The Village District meets twice a year to vote on budget and officers.   Only permanent residences are allowed to vote at the meetings but all members are encouraged to attend meetings.  To be added to an email distribution list which provided meeting notices and addition village district information, you should email lbpvillagedistrict@gmail.com and request being added to the email list.

Our Annual picnic is a yearly gathering of members and families at 1st Beach with hotdogs, hamburgers, drinks and lots of prizes and games.  Members are asked to bring a dish to share.  It is usually held on the 2nd Saturday of August.   We hope you will join us for this fun occasion.

If you have questions, please send an email to:  hiddenvalleyassociation@gmail.com .   This email address is monitored by the HVPOA clerk.   We ask that you send your email address, so we can keep you informed of what is going on in the Valley.

Sincerely,

HVPOA Board Members.

